DISTRICT VIl Meeting
November 8, 2023

The District Commissioner brought the meeting to order at 7:30 P.M.

MEMBERS PRESENT: District Commissioner, Sect-Treas., Referees
Leagues 6,7.9,10,12,13,16,21,22
MEMBERS EXCUSED: Rules & Revisions, Leagues 18,23

MEMBERS ABSENT: Asst. Comm., Coaching, D7PP, Recreation Leagues
2,3,5,8,11,15,17,19,20,24,26

GUESTS: Karla Mendez-Selma
MINUTES: Oct. Minutes and email poll moved to January for lack of a quorum.

John reported that there was a recognition of Hall of Fame members at an MLS game in
San Jose. He presented one of our members with a HOF scarf and pin.

TREASURER: The treasurer submitted an up-to-date Profit & Loss statement. There were no questions.
REGISTRATION: We have 15,263 registered players. Congrats to all leagues.

RECREATION: Karl submitted a written report. He included a local story and requested more of the same
for Karl's Komments..

COACHING: No report

REFEREES: John called and put Samantha Moos, from the State office, on speaker phone so all could
hear her compliments on Pat's work with the GDF program. Pat requested leagues to submit names for
Youth Referee of the Year. They must have refereed CYSA games. He felt that the state and some
leagues in the north have been trying to steal our referees.

D7PP: Diego submitted a written report. He thanked all for a great season and included a list of the
winners. He submitted Spring League dates for approval. He also announced that there will be a
mandatory coach’s meeting for Spring League.




CUPS: We will have District Cup next year. Comments?

OFFICE: Thank you to all who have paid outstanding fines & office assessments. One league was on the
bad list. Linda did an affiliation check on each league status for 2024/2025. Please make sure you are up
to date. In-house tournaments were approved for Sanger, Clovis and Lemoore.

STATE OFFFICE: We notified the State that there were 6 teams qualified to enter State Cup or Junior
Cup.

COMMISSIONER’S REPORT: John stated that CYSA President and Treasurer positions will be open
and can be applied for on the web site. He commented on the problem of dealing with the situation of
spectators bringing dogs to the field. We had a dog bite a player. The dog owner refused to leave the
field. Recommendation is to suspend play until the dog is removed. When an incident happens, a report
must be made and submitted to the office immediately.

OLD BUSINESS: None

NEW BUSINESS: The D7PP Spring League program dates, Fees, and Forms have been given to all
leagues. No meeting is scheduled for December. John will send an email poll request for approval to the
leagues.

GOOD OF THE GAME: Pat brought referee shirts for anyone that might need them.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:19 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,
Gladys Olsen, Secretary




